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Zone Meeting  
Meeting Open – 7pm 

31ST January 2021 

 

Apologies –  Kirsty and Robyn  

 

Attendances – Kevin,  Howard,  Scott, Tracy, Craig, Kym  

 

Previous Minutes 

Minute’s moved  -  Kevin  - 2nd – Craig, Carried 

 

Mail In 

Incoming –  

Regional information for Wagga Wagga for under 9-12 

State qualifying standards -  under 13-17 

Moved by Scott, 2nd - Kym  

 

Outgoing - NA 

 

Zone Co’s Report 

NA 

 

Treasurer Report 

Just need to take the minutes to the bank 

 

Club Reports 

 

Albion Park 

Numbers are a little low from the break  

Robyn will be out of action for March  

 

Lake Illawarra 

At our Summer Carnival, we have 467 athletes register with 412 Athletes competing on the day, the 

biggest our club has ever seen, we had 64 Centres compete with the largest contingent from the 

Campbelltown Centre who had 39 Athletes Compete, closely followed by Albion Park, Wollongong 

and Lake Illawarra all in the mid 20’s. 



Feedback from the day was positive with a large number indicating that they will be returning in 2022 

or indeed for the October Carnival later this year, we will be looking at our program and making 

changes to the starting time. 

The biggest age group on the day was the under 11 Girls with 45 Athletes Registered 

Our Season is still continuing and although the numbers are low after the Christmas/New Year break, 

but the athletes are still enjoying it. 

We have already started booking in schools to use our timing gates and school carnivals are slowing 

coming in through council, we are hoping to maintain the level support for our local school as we 

have in the past. 

We extend an invitation to Albion Park Athletes that want to compete this Friday especially the 

Under 13-17 who may want to get an extra qualifying session in, we are looking at talking to the 13-

17 Age group and see what events they want to do over the next few weeks to maybe gain a better 

qualifier for state. 

 

Kiama 

15th January they return 

5 athletes going to Wagga Wagga 

Kiama district – redevelopment of the site – Ball starting to roll  

New enrollments over the break  

 

Shoalhaven 

Re- run of our carnival was done on the 17th of Jan 2021 with success. 

 

First night back was the 19th of Jan 2021 quiet night still number of kids away then no night for 

Australia Day ground is in really good condition 

 

Milton 

 

St Georges Basin 

Started two weeks ago  

Meeting with council happening next week as field is a nightmare 

A huge thank you to Scott for coming to our rescue and helping with the lines  

Numbers are low after Christmas  

 

General Business 

Grand Prix – Trophies Craig to look after 

Shoalhaven having trouble for under 10 girls results from their carnival as no times was recorded and 

this was a grand prix event  

Chief needed for Wagga Wagga for Shot Put  

 

 

Next Zone meeting –  28th March 21 – 7:00pm via Zoom 

Meeting Closed -7:38pm  

 


